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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Dawn Macefield Chairperson 
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589827 (day) 
01469 589041 (evening) 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Tony Ogden 
tony_ogden_uk@yahoo.co.uk 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
Hammer.10@hotmail.co.uk 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
lucyjburdin@gmail.com 

Dawn Johnson 
doore2@sky.com 
07505 792217 

Ashleigh Beaton 
07523 060190 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed remaining domestic 

restrictions in England, but still recommends getting 

vaccinated, meeting outdoors if possible and wearing 

a face covering in crowded enclosed spaces  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT      Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Mr M. Smedley 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH www.stnicholasulceby.com 
 01469 589525 

                                                vicarabbeygroup@gmail.com 
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                          https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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Ulceby Parish 
Link 

Cont. on page 3 

Ulceby Parish Council 
 

CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT 
April 2022 – March 2023 

 

Of all the progress I have to report on this year, two of the most 
important concern road safety.  
 
Firstly, a commencement of an eighteen-month trial period of a 7.5 
cwt weight limit through the village.  Approximately 10 companies 
continued to flout this rule initially, however those involved were 
approached by the Police and duly agreed to redress this situation.  
Secondly, after many years, we at last have been able to establish a 
pedestrian crossing at the High Street/Spruce Lane junction.  These 
two significant changes will, hopefully, improve the safety of all 
villagers. Neither of these achievements would have been realised 
without the support to the Parish Council of the Ulceby Road Safety 
Group.   
 
The introduction of further planned speed monitoring signs, and a 
possible extension of the double yellow lines between Abdal’s 
Restaurant and the entrance to the village hall, should reduce the 
problem of dangerous and inconsiderate parking and further aid 
village safety. 
 
As promised last year, the purchase of three waterfall-design planters 
was made to mark the late Queen’s Jubilee and we are considering 
the purchase of an ornamental metal sculpture to mark the King’s 
forthcoming Coronation. Queries regarding use of the land behind 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitness / Hand weights 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

Saturday **Ulceby Twirlers  2.15 - 3.00 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

 
 

**Twirlers contact Georgia: 07592679772 or Leanne: 07766196519  

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

 

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact 

Dawn on  07435 587394  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 
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Station Road have now been resolved and the lease will shortly be 
signed. As finances allow, and resident’s suggestions received 
regarding its possible use, this land will be steadily developed. We 
continue with our charitable donations and other monies are primarily 
used to enhance village life and amenities including flower beds, 
grass cutting, support for the village hall etc.  
 
You will recall that, last November, it was decided that we would not 
increase the precept for the current financial year but continue to 
improve the village amenities, whilst remaining within our current 
budget. 
 
Your Parish Councillors work ceaselessly, without gain or credit for 
themselves, towards improving the well being of all village residents 
and it is a privilege to be a member of this caring group of people. 
 
Dawn Macefield 
Chair  

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the 

contributions by advertisers. The editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by residents as well as organisations 

operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Thanks must also go to the volunteers who deliver the booklets 
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BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 
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North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

8th May - Bank holiday 
29th May - Bank holiday 

19th June 2023 
10th July 12023 
31st July 2023 

21st August 2023 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is 

delivered free thanks to the 
contributions by advertisers. The 
editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by 

residents as well as 
organisations operating in the 

village. Contact can be made by 
email to: 

editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

The village hall committee have continued with events to raise funds to 
maintain and improve the facilities at the village hall.  We held an auction 
which made the fantastic amount of £1,643.10, and we would like to 
thank all who helped in the organising, and those who attended and gave 
their support, and those who donated items for sale.   

We hope that you will find some forthcoming events of interest to you. 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT THE HALL - 2023 

Sunday 7 May Coronation Celebration from 2.00pm -- Fun, food, 

crown decorating and coronation gift for children - see page 17 for 

details 

Sunday 4 June Fashion Show 2.00pm - Entrance fee  £5.  Contact Dawn 

on 07435 587394 for tickets - see page 19 for details. 

Saturday 1st July Outdoor Car Boot Sale 9.30am - ring Dawn on 07435 
587394 to book a table 

 

Ulceby Village Association  

 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 07435 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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IMMINGHAM  
AERIALS 

 

North and North East 
Lincolnshire 

AERIAL SERVICE 

TV, radio and satellite 

All work guaranteed 

Established 1972 

Mobile 07896 434038 

paulgoodwin1974@gmail.com 

KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  
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Ulceby WI April Update 
 
Since the last newsletter, we have enjoyed a well presented and informative 
talk including a slide show by Leanne Smart from Far Ings Nature Reserve in 
Barton. We learned how the wetlands were created and how they are now 
managed. She also told us about the improvement in biodiversity as a result 
and what needs to happen to maintain the wetlands. 

Unfortunately, the Hedgehog Rescue were unable to visit in March, but 
luckily at short notice a relative of one of our members offered to talk to us 
about his long career in the food industry. He was entertaining and 
interesting and gave background information on the food we find on the 
shelves, as well as lots of biscuit samples! 

This meeting was followed by our AGM, where the Committee members 
agreed to remain on the committee and the president was re-elected. 

Iris Starkey is visiting us on April 20th, and entertaining us with her 
monologues and occasional jokes. We are looking forward to a good 
chuckle. 

We are then looking forward to a talk by Keith Hanson on his life being a 
Yeoman on 18th May. 

On June 15th we have a practical session where we will be shown how to 
engrave glassware by Andy Carlisle. We will then be able to engrave our 
own glass and take it home with us. 

To round up the first half of the year, we will be learning about the training 
and work of Hearing Dogs for the Deaf on July 20th, before our summer 
break where we will have our summer meal in August. 

As you can see, we have another varied few months ahead of us and visitors 
are most welcome to one or more of the sessions. 

I imagine that there will be events at the village hall and St Nicholas Church 
where we will have a stall - and we would love you to come and chat to us. 
We have gained several new members as a result of these events last year. 

We meet on the third Thursday of every month at 7.30 in the Village Hall. 
Posters advertising each speaker can be seen in the coop, on social media, 
outside the village hall and on the Ulceby News website. 

We would love to see you at one of our meetings. If you would like more 
information, please contact the Secretary Lyn Brister 
on bristerlynda49@gmail.com 

 
Sue Thwaites - President. 

mailto:bristerlynda49@gmail.com
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ULCEBY POND 

Spring is upon us...at last! The frogs have been busy and, if you know 
where to look, spawn can be found with a few early tadpoles. Fish are 
stirring and starting to feed whilst the flora is turning green. If I may 
make a request it would be to leave the weed to grow this year, it is the 
life of the pond, containing fish eggs, daphnia, bloodworm and all other 
creatures that the fish gorge themselves on. I have had people say, it is 
poisonous but this is untrue. It can get in the way of fishing but I am 
sure skill and thought can overcome this. 
 
Local builder Lloyd from LJM building services has offered to rebuild 
the fishing stations and when these are done we will start with the 
Junior fishing club. I have taken the opportunity to put a junior team in 
the Grimsby Club championships this year, kindly paid for by the Event 
organisers. Hopefully we can raise a team of young anglers to 
participate. The Angling Trust are in the process of donating some 
equipment to allow us to compete to a good standard. In addition, the 
Village Hall Association continue to allow us to use the pond. Along 
with Immingham Angling Centre, who supplies the bait. We are blessed 
by the generosity of others. I thank you all. 
 
Shaun  

CELEBRATING THE KING’S CORONATION 

 

SUNDAY 7TH MAY AT 2.00 PM, ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 

 

A FREE AFTERNOON OF ENTERTAIMENT FOR CHILDREN -  

FUN WITH 100% ENTERTAINMENT CREW,  

CROWN DECORATING, FOOD, AND A CORONATION GIFT 

LIMITED FREE TICKETS FROM ULCEBY CO-OP, KEELEY AT BE-YOU-

TIFUL NAILS, DAWN AT 21A HALLCROFT, LEAP AHEAD NURSERY 

BE SURE TO GET YOUR TICKET S, AS NUMBERS ARE RESTRICTED DUE 

TO HALL CAPACITY, AND TO RESERVE YOUR FOOD. 

PLEASE NOTE THAT STRICLTY ONE ADULT PER CHILD 

SPONSORED BY ULCEBY PARISH COUNCIL, ULCEBY VILLAGE ASSOCIATION 

AND NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL COMMUNITY GRANTS 



Page  16 Ulceby Parish Link 

 

Page  9    Volume 13 Issue 2 

 

 

ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

 St Nicholas’ Church continue to hold services every week except 
when there are 5 Sundays in the month (as on a 5th Sunday we join 
our friends at East Halton for a service there). The fourth Sunday of 
each month is a Communion service. Anyone is welcome to come to 
any of our services, and we always finish with refreshments and a 
chat! 
 
The Knit and Natter group has started again now that the weather is a 
bit warmer. They meet on Wednesday afternoons from 2pm at the 
church and anybody who likes knitting or other kinds of crafting is 
welcome to come along. 
 
The heritage group are working on a sequel to their first book about 
the history of the church. If you’re interested in learning about the 
history of the church and the village why not come along on a 
Saturday morning and find out more. There are still some copies of 
the first book available at the back of church at a cost of £6 each. 
 
There is also a flower arranging group and if this is something you 
would like to join in with, or have a go at, please contact Rosemary 
Jackson rosemary.mirfield@yahoo.com 
 
On Easter Saturday we joined forces with the Built for Living Hub for 
an Easter egg hunt. It was lovely to see so many families out and 
about enjoying the sunshine and searching for the hidden eggs. 
 
On Saturday 17th June we will be holding our Summer Fayre in and 
around the church so please save the date. There will be stalls, 
refreshments and entertainment, and on the same day the Built for 
Living Hub are having a display of static steam engines, so there will 
be something for everyone! If anyone is interested in having stall we 
will be offering limited spaces for £10, and if anyone can help us with 
baking for the cake stall then we would love to hear from you. Please 
contact Liz Drury on 01469 589187. 
 

Cont’d on page 11 

mailto:rosemary.mirfield@yahoo.com
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01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 
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BEWARE DOORSTEP TRADERS! 

If you are visited by anyone whom you don't know or are suspicious of, speak 
to them through a window, if possible, or from behind the front door. If you 
don't want to speak to them politely say 'No, thank you and you are not 
interested.' You don't have to open the door.  

DON’T DEAL WITH COLD CALLERS such as Nottingham Knockers. 
Do not make up-front payments to any cold callers. 
NEVER allow them into your home. 
If you are aware of such traders visiting your neighbourhood, please 

report any such activity to the Police immediately, using the non-
emergency number, 101. Give as much information as you can such 
as times dates, descriptions and vehicle registration numbers. By 
doing this you may help prevent crime. 

Report any suspicions about other types of door-to-door selling to 
Citizens Advice consumer helpline 0808 223 1133, giving as much 
information as you can, such as business names and addresses.  

For more advice, visit www.ageuk.org.uk/information-advice/money-legal/
scams-fraud/doorstep-scams. 

Built for Living at Halmshaw’s Yard in Ulceby have beaten all expectations and 
we aren’t even a year old yet since opening last July.  We are truly proud of 
our efforts as a community and believe we have shown what is possible if we 
work together to find solutions. 

Your recycling items have been amazing.  Household batteries and small 
broken electrical items, scrap metal from local businesses, computers, laptops 
and ink cartridges all supporting us to carry out the work we do.  Visiting the 
shop, tea shop and bringing donations for us to use to sell, support or 
refurbish.  Attending our events which are free to our communities to remove 
exclusion.  We appreciate all you do, value your participation and your 
donations.  Without you we are nothing at all.  You have supported people 
suffering disability, homeless, domestic violence, and children in the families 
affected by poverty or violence.  You have far surpassed the expectations of a 
dreamer and this is just to say we appreciate you.  You have spoken up 
against the circumstances facing our neighbours, friends and families. 

Here’s to the next year at the Hub - imagine the possibilities of another year as 
we grow together. We can’t wait to join you on the journey. 

Jason Petch Built for Living CIC 

http://www.ageuk.org.uk/information-advice/money-legal/scams-fraud/doorstep-scams
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/information-advice/money-legal/scams-fraud/doorstep-scams
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH Cont’d from page 9 

 

On Saturday 29th July, Chris Burrows will be returning to 
perform as Elvis once again at 7pm in the church. Tickets 
will be £5 in advance (from the Built for Living Community 
Hub) or £7 on the door. This was a very popular concert 
last year so get your tickets early!  
 
On Saturday 4th November, we will be hosting an Acoustic Night with 
local band Route 180. Tickets will be available in advance from the 
Built for Living Hub on the High Street for £5, or on the door for £7. Last 
year’s acoustic night was a great success and everyone who came 
thoroughly enjoyed it, so we are really looking forward to this. 
 
Don't forget that the church is usually open from 9am to 5pm daily and 
we now have a large collection of books and puzzles for sale. There is 
also a colouring table for the little ones, so they can keep busy while 
you browse! 
 

PHOTO COMPETITION  
 
Calling all keen photographers! We are planning to hold a photo 
competition to be judged near Christmas. There will be categories for 
children and adults and prizes will be £50 Amazon vouchers. All 
photographs must be taken in Ulceby and show some aspect of the 
village. We thought we would announce this now so that you’ve got 
plenty of time to take some lovely pictures! Photos must be printed out 
so we can display them - digital entries will not be accepted. The entry 
fee will be £1 per photo and you are welcome to enter more than once. 
Entries will be accepted from now. Simply print out your photo (on 
photographic paper if you can), write your name and phone number on 
the back, and your age if you are under 16, and pop in an envelope 
with your £1 entry fee per photo. Envelopes can be dropped off at 
Elderberry House, Church Lane (opposite the church) or Appletree 
Cottage on the High Street (near the crossing).  
 

Blessings, 
St Nicholas’ Church 
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Please contact Cheryl on  

07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease and 

who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 

Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

The next issue of the 
Ulceby Parish Link 
will be August 2023 

Articles for publication to be 
with the editor by  
15th July please. 

Email to 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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Humberside Police are proud to be supporting the national StreetSafe 
online tool that lets people anonymously pinpoint on a map a location 
where they don’t feel safe.  You can access the online tool here on the 
Police UK website http://www.police.uk/streetsafe  

StreetSafe has been introduced as part of the national response to tackling 
Violence Against Women & Girls and to identify areas where there are 
fears caused by other things such as anti-social behaviour & environmental 
issues.  This is just one step in a national approach to tackling Violence 
Against Women & Girls and the initial pilot has now been extended. 

Anyone who has concerns about a particular location is encouraged to 
flag it through the tool. 

The online StreetSafe tool is very easy to use and includes a short series of 
sections to complete, with guidance every step of the way. To pinpoint the 
area of concern, you can place a pin in the online map or enter the 
location.  

If you have any concerns about a particular location, we invite you to flag 
it through the tool.  

This information will be considered alongside the extensive evidence base 
already gathered by police forces and used to inform the community safety 
activities of police and partner agencies such as local authorities. No crime 
needs to have been committed to enable you to indicate where you feel 
unsafe, and it is important to remember that the StreetSafe tool should 
not be used to report crimes.  

In an emergency, where lives are in immediate danger or a crime is in 
progress, please dial tel: 999. 

mailto:parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk
https://s-url.co/q1cBAA

